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Crafton Elected Officials 
 

    Crafton Mayor   

Jim Bloom   jbloom@craftonborough.com 

  Council President   

Phillip Levasseur  plevasseur@craftonborough.com 

        Council Vice-President   

Edward Alo    ealo@craftonborough.com 

  Council Members   

Fred Amendola   famendola@craftonborough.com 

Brad Crouse    bcrouse@craftonborough.com 

Mike Crown   mcrown@craftonborough.com 

Coletta Perry   cperry@craftonborough.com  

Anthony Saba   asaba@craftonborough.com  

 Magisterial District Judge   

Honorable, Jack Kobistek    (412) 921-5559 

 

Crafton Municipal Contacts 
 

Borough Manager 

Russell McKibben  (412) 921-0752 x 19  manager@craftonborough.com 

Assistant Manager 

Douglas Sample  (412) 921-0752 x 16  dsample@craftonborough.com 

Chief of Police 

Mark Sumpter  (412) 921-2016  msumpter@craftonpolice.org 

Administrative Offices  

Police Secretary       (412) 921-0752 x 11 

Borough Administration      (412) 921-0752 x 10 

Code Enforcement       (412) 921-0752 x 26 

Building Permits & Zoning      (412) 921-0752 x 18 

Crafton Pool        (412) 921-9482 
 

Crafton Community Resources 

 
Crafton Public Library       (412) 922-6877 

Crafton Volunteer Fire Department     (412) 875-0022 

Crafton Elementary        (412) 429-2500 

Waste Management (Missed Pickups)     (800) 866-4460   

Waste Management (E-Waste Pickup)     (800) 449-7587 

Jordan Tax Service        (724) 731-2310 
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Manager’s Message  
 
 

 In the beginning of 2020, I was hired on a temporary basis as the Acting Manager and to 
assist Council in finding a permanent replacement for the position. Within a couple of months, I 
accepted an offer of full-time employment with the Borough as the Manager, which is still in place 
today. I have not worked in local government for over 10 years as I retired from Dormont Borough 
as Chief of Police and Interim Manager. There has been a lot to remember. Luckily, I have had the 
pleasure of inheriting an excellent administration staff and very fine departments who have been 
more than eager to help and advise in every way possible. 

 To say it has been an “interesting” eight months would be somewhat of a misnomer. Besides 
just attempting to figure out where the streets are located, we have – and are still – experiencing 
our first pandemic and all the unknowns associated with it. Decisions like closing the pool,  
community center and cancelling all Borough functions were not easy ones to make. Confusing  
information, and little guidance, made these decisions even harder. Please know and understand 
that these difficult decisions were made with the safety of the residents of Crafton being our prime 
concern. 

 As I write this, a little bit of “normalcy” is slowly returning and major infrastructure and 
construction projects that were put on hold for months are now beginning to move forward 
throughout the Borough. We realize that irrespective of the size of the project, it always causes an 
inconvenience to those that live nearby or commute through. To that end, the staff and I ask for 
your patience and understanding while knowing that we will attempt to rectify any issues as  
quickly as possible. We understand the frustration and overall stress that COVID has placed on 
every family – including ours – and again only ask for a little decorum if, and when you call into 
the office. 

 In conclusion, it is a pleasure to serve the Borough and meet so many fine Crafton residents. 
There are many improvements, whether started or on the near horizon, that I hope will make every 
resident proud to call Crafton home. 

 

Russell McKibben 

Borough Manager 

412-921-0752 x 19 

 

Public Meeting Information 
 

 

Crafton Borough Council - 2nd & 4th Monday at 7:15 PM 

Crafton Recreation Board - 2nd Tuesday at 7:00 PM 

Crafton Planning Commission - 4th Tuesday at 7:00 PM 

 

 

All of Crafton’s Boards, Commissions and Committee meetings will be 
held via ZOOM until further notice. 

 

Please stay tuned to the SavvyCitizenApp.com for meeting dates,  
times and attendance instructions.  
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Council President Message 

 

Dear Residents, 

 

Council hopes this issue of the newsletter provides you valuable insight and information on the  

operations and happenings within the Borough of Crafton. We understand that 2020 thus far has 

been unprecedented in almost every regard due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Council and the  

administrative team continues to work diligently to safeguard the health and safety of our residents, 

employees, and visitors.  Furthermore, the Borough continues to coordinate with county and state 

officials on acquiring the various resources that are becoming available to help support our first  

responders and residents.  

 

To continue Council and the Planning Commission look forward to sustaining the momentum of the 

past decade in order to achieve the goals and aims of the Crafton-Ingram Comprehensive Plan and 

the Allegheny County Sanitary Authority’s GROW Program. Council is pleased with the progress of 

these various initiatives that will continue to become evident to the residents in the coming months 

and years ahead. Your continued input to these projects is essential and we invite you to participate 

in a series of Community Visioning sessions that have been scheduled by the Planning Commission. 

Council’s intent is to respect our heritage and continue to build on the foundational values of the 

community that will sustain and progress us well into the coming decade. In this newsletter, you will 

find a table of capital improvement projects and we encourage you to keep up with the progress by 

using the following url: https://www.craftonborough.com/capital-projects. 

 

We invite you to participate on-line in Crafton’s various meetings of our council, commissions, and 

boards during the Governor’s active State of Emergency and we hope to see you all in person at the 

Council Chambers at the next available opportunity. We all hope normal operations and schedules 

return sooner than later; however, please be rest assured that during this time your dedicated  

Borough employees have been working to help Council invest your tax dollars in the various  

improvement projects at our community’s parks, pool area, community center, streets and other 

public works. 

 

It is an honor to serve this community of 

neighbors and friends. Please continue to be 

safe as we all attempt to protect the most  

vulnerable populations within our community.  

 

Respectfully, 

 

Phillip G. Levasseur 

Council President  
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Crafton Planning Commission 
 

Community Vision Document 

The Crafton Borough Planning Commission issued its 

first “living” vision document to set out its goals,  

ideas, and strategies to pursue the ideals of the 

Crafton-Ingram Thrive Comprehensive Plan and the  

recommendations of the Planning Commission for  

further promoting the preservation of local identity, 

contextual smart growth, and community cohesion. 

The July 2020 version of this living document is now  

available on the borough website. We encourage  

everyone to read it and provide any feedback via the 

comments section! Starting in August, we will be  

introducing a series of open public workshops to 

share this content and gather ideas from you as we 

evolve our vision together. 
 

Community Workshops 

Building upon the community vision document that was announced above, the Planning Commission is 

preparing a series of collaborative public workshops this fall. The workshop sessions will kick off with an 

introductory session in late August. These workshops will be interactive meetings (anticipated to be via 

Zoom) and open to the public to brainstorm, document, and share ideas for where our community can go 

in the future and what projects to prioritize in the upcoming year. Visit the borough website for more  

information about the specific workshop dates and a recording of the August introductory session if you 

missed it! 

Park & Shade Tree Commission 
 

Last fall you may have noticed a few individuals with clipboards inspecting the street 

trees.  These students from Penn State were able to rate all the street and park trees in 

the Borough. Over the last few weeks you may have seen a lot of trees being removed, 

this is because many trees are no longer viable.  As the Park & Shade Tree Commis-

sion, one of the next steps in the upcoming months will be to maintain and trim the 

healthy shade trees that are in need of attention. Additionally, we would like to start 

replacing some of these street trees this fall. The Park & Shade Tree Commission is 

looking for home owners who may be interested in having a tree planted. Interested 

residents should have a fairly spacious lawn that can sustain a tree that (we hope) will be there for quite a 

few years and should not be located under Duquesne Light power lines. Homeowners will also be expected 

to  assist with watering and easy maintenance during the hot, dry summer days. If you are interested please 

alert the Borough Office with your name and address and we will follow up. We also ask that you connect 

with your neighbors, as it is easier to plant several trees on the same block at the same time.  These trees will 

become part of the tree canopy that is so valuable to Crafton homeowners and our community. Crafton is a 

Tree City USA participant, and has been for 31 years. This makes us one of the longest municipal  

participants in Allegheny County.  The Park and Shade Tree Commission is seeking to fill a current   

vacancy and asks that anyone interested submit a letter of interest to the Borough Office.  
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Crafton Recreation Board  
 

Recreation Board Website Update  

 

The Recreation Board has added a new feature to their little part of the borough website, you can 

now sign up online to volunteer! Pick from your favorite Crafton activities or volunteer for them 

all! Sign up online at https://www.craftonborough.com/parks-recreation. The Recreation Board 

meets on the second Tuesday of every month at 7PM. Sign up or follow SavvyCitizen for ZOOM  

instructions and updates on meeting dates and times.  

 

  

 

Haunted Crafton Tour 

 

Does your house have a haunted history? Maybe your yard 

becomes a ghostly sight?  Now is the time to highlight your 

home! Crafton Borough Recreation Board is introducing a 

Crafton Haunted Tour. This will be a guided driving tour 

through Crafton’s spookiest residences. Please submit your 

family-friendly home stories with your address, phone 

number, and a brief overview of what makes your home 

frightening. Submissions must be received by September 

18th to be considered. Submit your home online https://

www.craftonborough.com/parks-recreation or email us at 

recreation@craftonborough.com. 

 

 

The Recreation Board would 

like to send a huge thank you to 

our Crafton Community! The 

Crafton Mini-Golf saw over 150 

golfers this past month!! If you 

missed the opportunity, or just 

love to mini-golf, stay tuned  

for more information on  

Haunted Golf this October!! 
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Community Announcements  
 

NEXTransit—Port Authority News 
  

Port Authority has launched NEXTransit, the 25-year 

plan for transit of Allegheny County. Crafton has  

multiple bus routes and express service on the West  

Busway: you have the opportunity to tell Port  

Authority how this impacts you, what you want to see 

change, and how public transit can be improved 

through the borough. Their website explains the  

process and includes surveys, ways to provide  

comments, informational videos, and upcoming public meetings. 

 

In order to shape the future of transit in our region, we’re looking ahead to 2045 to  

understand the projects and funding sources that will be needed to keep everyone moving. Some of 

that strategy will be shaped by combining what we’ve learned in the past with what we hear from 

you over the next year. Whether you ride transit or not, your input is very important. We invite you 

to get on board with the plan and take a survey, draw on a map, tell us your story, and vote on your 

neighbors’ ideas! We’ll be collecting a lot of fresh input from across Allegheny County, and we’ll  

report it back to you in a clear, straightforward way. 

 

Visit https://nextransit.network , NEXTransit on Facebook, or  

@nex_transit on Twitter to follow and share your ideas. 

Crafton Borough Council is seeking to fill vacant seats for the 

following Boards & Commissions:  
 

Crafton Civil Service Commission 

Crafton Planning Commission 

Crafton Zoning Board 

Crafton Building Appeals Board 

Crafton Park & Shade Tree Commission 

Crafton Recreation Board  
 

Residents may submit a letter of interest to the Crafton  

Borough Office, ATTN: Borough Manager, 100 Stotz Avenue, 

Pittsburgh, PA 15205. 
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Community Announcements  

Equali-Tea party celebrated  

100th anniversary of 19th Amendment 
 

2020 marks the 100th anniversary of the 19th Amendment, which recognized equal voting rights 

for women.  This is a milestone that Crafton residents celebrated through a virtual Equali-Tea  

party on Sunday August 16th.  Over tea and scones, residents participated in a nonpartisan  

conversation about the right to vote, the history of women’s suffrage, current challenges around  

voting rights today, and the crucial importance of voting.  The event was hosted by the Crafton Get 

Out The Vote Group with the primary goal to raise awareness of 

the history of the movement, and the importance of everyone’s 

vote to our democracy. A secondary objective was to highlight the 

valuable role women have played in Crafton’s history (long time 

resident and civic leader Betsy Bell Martin was a guest)  and to 

encourage more women to take a leadership role in our  

community. A final goal was and is to encourage participation in 

this year’s election with 100% voter turnout. Additional Equali-

Tea parties are planned and materials are available so that you 

can host an Equali-Tea party of your own!  If interested in  

attending or hosting, or if you would like help with voter  

registration, please contact AJ Pescuric at alice@pescuric.com.  

The Red Brick Book Bench 

 
On August 9 at twelve-thirty PM, Crafton got its first Little Free Library book bench dedicated and 

ready for use.  The Red Brick Book Bench sits next to the Red Brick Poetry box at 1753 Barr Ave. In 

an effort to offer more literacy options to Crafton, Season Ciechanowski, the curator of Red Brick 

Poetry, raised the funds for the bench from generous fans of her poetry project. 

 

Both the bench and the box are an asset 

to the community and residents are  

welcome to utilize them. There are  

offerings in the poetry box and the book 

bench for children as well as adults. To 

find out more check out check out  

www.redbrickpoetry.com 
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Community Events & Notifications 

Community Fireworks 

Sunday, September 6, 2020 

8:30 PM @ Crafton Park 

DEASY/FONTANA  
Document Shredding 

Saturday, September 19, 2020 

@ Crafton Park—8 AM to 11 AM* 
*Or Until Trucks are Full 

 

STAY INFORMED 

Sign up at SavvyCitizenApp.com to receive Borough  

Notifications, Crime Watch Alerts and to view the   

Community Events Calendar or go to at 

www.craftonborough.com/get-notifications. 
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Crafton Public Library  
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Code Enforcement Office 
 

  

 This year has brought its fair share of hardships. I joined in the pandemic lockdown by 

spending it at home like so many Crafton residents. This meant when things started up again 

for me in May, I had a lot of catching up to do in the Borough. Lots of people did home  

improvement projects which I was delighted to see. There is a level of satisfaction that comes 

with getting home projects finished and making your property look nice. I have seen all the 

lovely work residents have done and I have to say well-done! 

 There are, of course, issues that still persist and are a normal part of enforcing our 

codes and ordinances. There are always things left undone that need attention. It has been 

the policy of Crafton Borough to handle code enforcement with even more understanding 

during this time. This means more extensions and time to get violations abated as long as 

residents stay in contact with me.  

 It is a delicate balance to make certain codes are followed, but also that our residents 

have a chance to abate in reasonable time that takes into consideration financial issues out of 

their control.  

 Code enforcement is the front line in keeping our property values stable and keeping 

ourselves safe from preventable hazards. 

 

Moving forward there are ways we can all be good neighbors: 

• Make sure you get a building permit if you want to build something new on/in your house 

or an accessory structure like a shed, wall, garage, fence… (this includes pools 2’ or over 

permanent or temporary—pools can be a real danger) 

• Put your trash out after 4pm on Mondays  

• Keep trash cans stored screened alongside or behind your house with a tight-fitting lid to 

keep critters out  

• Trim noxious weeds and grass out to the curb 

• Pick up dog feces and dispose properly. It attracts flies, and rats, even if you have dogs in 

your yard. I have seen it firsthand. 

• Get a permit to have fires and be considerate to your neighbors as you burn 

• If you rent property, make certain it is up to date with inspections and a rental license 

• If you have elderly or at-risk neighbors check on them regularly 

• Try to solve disputes with your neighbor before calling code 

enforcement, we are all in this together 

 

If you see me when I am out and about, please feel free to say  

hello or wave. I know we can get through this tough time together 

as a community.  

 

Season Ciechanowski 

Crafton Code Enforcement Officer 

412-921-0752 x 26 
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Building & Zoning Code 

 

 

The following are Permits Required by Ordinance: 

• Home Security/Alarm Systems 

• Bi-Annual Residential & Commercial Fire Safety 

Inspections 

• Dumpster/Storage Containers 

• Zoning Use/Occupancy Permit 

• Garage/Yard Sales 

• Keeping of Chickens 

• Recreational Burning Permits 
 

 

Allegheny County Side Yard & Blight Structure Program 
 

For a limited time only, the Allegheny County Vacant Property Recovery 

Program will be accepting applications to acquire vacant properties for side 

yards to an owner-occupied primary residence or blighted structure  

remediation at a reduced cost to the applicant. Under the 2020 Side Yard 

and Blighted Structure Program, we will waive our standard parcel fee of 

$3,000 for applicants for a side yard to their primary residence and  

applicants proposing to demolish a blighted structure. Additionally, they 

will reduce the fee to $1,400 for applicants proposing to rehabilitate a blighted structure. All  

applicants will also be responsible for the appraised value of the property, a good faith deposit, 

and closing costs. 

 

The application, which contains additional details about the Program 

guidelines, can be accessed at our website: www.alleghenycounty.us/

VPRP. Allegheny County has announced that electronic submissions will 

be accepted this year via email to VPRP@AlleghenyCounty.us, as always, 

all required materials must be submitted at time of application.   

Applications MUST be submitted by September 30, 2020. Questions  

regarding the application process can be directed to 412-350-1090.  

The following are Permits Required by 

Building Code: 

• Fences, Sheds, and Retaining Walls 

• Replacements resulting in structural 

changes 

• Swimming Pools 

• Driveways 

• Interior and Exterior Renovations such 

as; Building, Electrical, Mechanical, and/

or Plumbing 

 

Always contact the Building Inspector 

to ensure you have acquired the  

proper permits for your project.  

Residents/Landlords MUST  

complete the New Resident/Tenant  

Registration Form within 10 days of  

change in occupancy. Make sure your  

employer has the correct  

PSD (730402) code for  

Earned Income Tax Withholding. 



Crafton Volunteer Fire Department 
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In September of 2019, the Borough of 

Crafton entered into an agreement with 4-

Guys Fire Apparatus for the purchase of a 

new 2020 4-Guys Rescue-Engine with a 

Spartan cab. The new unit will have state of 

the art rescue equipment, including Hurst 

battery operated rescue tools. These tools will 

be able to disentangle and cut various metals 

contained in newer vehicles, as well as metals 

that are found in common building products. 

The 4-Guys Rescue Engine will not contain a 

generator and light tower, which is a savings 

of $40,000.00. Additionally, this Engine was 

designed for grab and go type tools and 

lights, all battery operated and rechargeable.  

Moreover, we were able to connect with a  

resident of Crafton, currently employed by a 

tool manufacturer, who offered us deep  

discounts on all of our hand and power tools, 

which is a an additional savings for the  

Borough of Crafton and the Crafton  

Volunteer Fire Department.  

 

We are happy to share that the new 4-Guys 

Rescue-Engine will replace the 2005 KME 

Rescue Engine, which was sold to Cassville 

Volunteer Fire Department, a department in 

West Virginia. The KME Rescue is the newest 

in their fleet. (Photo credit to Cassville VFD). 

 

The Crafton Volunteer Fire Department would 

like to thank all of Crafton’s residents and the 

Borough Council for your continued support, 

and for acknowledging our protection value to 

the Community.  

 

 

Lastly, our Annual Fund Drive has hit your mailboxes. Please consider making a pledge to help 

sustain our efforts to keep this community safe. We greatly appreciate your generosity.  

Like us on Facebook for up-to-date information on events, raffles, and fundraisers. 



Crafton Police Department 
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Back to School and Commuting Safety Tips 

With students returning to school and employees returning to the office, the Crafton Police Department 

would like to share these helpful tips to keep all students and commuters safe.  

Crafton Public Works 
  

The current Crafton’s Public Works Department includes six (6) full-time laborers and six (6)  

seasonal part-time laborers. Public Works performs a variety of maintenance activities for the 

Borough’s public areas and infrastructure, such as street sweeping and plowing, leaf pickup, basic 

public sewer maintenance, and general facility repairs.  

JUST A FRIENDLY REMINDER!  

RESIDENTIAL LEAF/CHIPPING PROGRAM—Leaf collection service will begin October 1st and 

run through December 1st, weather permitting. Chipper service will continue until November 

15th. 

 

Residents are encouraged to notify the Borough with any service requests.  Residents may submit 

services requests by phone (412) 921-0752 or by submitting an electronic request via the  

Borough's website service request portal at www.craftonborough.com/servicerequest. All  

requests will be reviewed, investigated and responded to in a timely manner weather permitting. 



 

Crafton Borough  
100 Stotz Avenue 

Pittsburgh, PA 15205 
(412) 921-0752 

___________________________________ 

 

Recycle must be placed LOOSE in a container clearly marked recycle. 

Bagged recycle WILL NOT be picked up! 

Sign up through Savvy Citizen to stay up to date on community events, crime watch alerts  and notifi-
cations. Go to www.craftonborough.com/get-notices and follow the instructions on the page. The Cal-
endar of events can also be viewed on the Borough’s website under www.craftonborough.com/
calendar/ 


